

June 18, 2021

Steven Dean CEO, Chairman, and Director Artemis Gold Inc Box 49298 Vancouver, BC V7X 1L3

Dear Mr. Dean,

The Prince George Chamber of Commerce is pleased to provide this letter in support of the Artemis Gold's Blackwater Project.

As communities throughout BC continue to chart their path forward in the post COVID19 world, we know the strong, diversified and long lasting benefits mining projects provide not only to local economies, but the economy of entire Province. At all levels, your project would provide exceptional tax benefits to our community, and others, that have been challenged to find new revenue opportunities. In addition, Prince George is poised to provide lodging, warehousing, transportations infrastructure and support services throughout the project life-cycle.

Prince George has been built on, and sustained by, the safe extraction of our shared resources and their delivery to local, regional and international markets. We see the benefits the proposed Blackwater Project would bring in these areas. Additionally, with other major projects currently operating, our local and regional expertise and talent pool have grown considerably. This provides access to skilled, local workers, indigenous communities and new tradespeople.

Our community has enjoyed a strong relationship with Blackwater through the years. This is a result of the direct commitment to developing viable projects and opportunities for all British Columbia

In closing, the Prince George Chamber of Commerce would like to express our full support and advancement of the Blackwater Project through the permitting, construction and operation phase, and look forward to the economic benefits to the region. We wish you every success in advancing this project.

Sincerely,

Todd Corrigall, CEO